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Our Prayer theme next week is Advent Services 
 
FESTIVE CLOTHES DAY – THURSDAY, 22 DECEMBER  
Pupils and staff are invited to dig out your Christmas jumpers and festive accessories for this year’s festive clothes 
day for just a £1 donation.  Ideas – Christmas earrings, Christmas hats, Christmas socks, festive jumpers or a funny 
tie!  School blouses/shirts, trousers/skirts and normal school shoes must be worn but everything else can be 
changed.  Please note the following guidelines: 
 

 Boys – a tie must be worn 

 Girls – make up ALLOWED (including nails) 

 Tinsel is NOT allowed (too much mess for the cleaners) 

 Earrings – one pair only in the ears (nowhere else) 

 Nothing that could in ANY WAY be considered rude or cause offence.  If in doubt do not wear. 
 

All proceeds will go towards supporting Refugees through the St Vincent de Paul Society. 
 
FOOTBALL NEWS 
Congratulations to the year 7B Football team who took part in the Preston Schools’ Football final which took place 

on Monday, 12 December at Ashton High School. The team had three games to play against Archbishop Temple, 

Corpus Christi and Ashton High School. The four teams formed a mini league, playing 10 minute games without any 

rests. The winner was the team with the most points at the end of the night.  The boys started off strongly beating 

Ashton 3-0 in the first game which saw a fantastic headed goal by James Woods and an equally impressive finish 

from front man, Can Doguer. In the second game against Archbishop Temple the teams were evenly matched but 

Our Lady's took too many risks in their own half which proved costly. The game finished 2-0 to Archbishop.  In the 

final game against Corpus Christi Our Lady's created some great chances but we couldn't find an end product - we 

took an extra touch or played an extra pass and gave possession away too easily. The team was pressing for a goal 

and Corpus countered with pace accuracy. They created some great chances which brought the best out of Our 

Lady's goalkeeper Josh Lucas who made some great saves all night. The final game finished 3-0 to Corpus Christi. 

The result meant that the team finished third in their league on the night, behind Corpus Christi and Archbishop. 

The team was very disappointed, especially after having a very positive start, but they gave everything in all three 

games and should be proud of themselves.  Congratulations to Archbishop Temple as they won both the A and B 

team final - certainly one to watch out for in the future.    

HEAD LICE 
We currently have an ongoing problem with head lice, particularly in Year 7.     Guidelines for treatment and 
general information can be found on the NHS website, please use the following link to access the information 
http://www.nhs.uk/conditions/Head-lice/Pages/Introduction.aspx 
 
 

Dates to remember 
Sunday, 18 December – Carol Service, St Wilfrid’s Church at 6.30 pm 
Wednesday, 21 December – Christmas lunch 
Thursday, 22 December – School closes for Christmas holidays at 12.45 pm 
Monday, 9 January – School opens for Spring Term 
Thursday, 12 January – Year 10 Parents’ Evening 4.00 pm until 6.30 pm 
Friday, 13 January – Year 11 Mock Results Day 
Friday, 10 February – School closes for half-term 
Monday, 20 February – INSET day pupils at home 
Tuesday, 21 February – School opens for Spring Term 2 

 


